
`                                                         SOUTH CENTRE TOWNSHIP  
                            REGULAR SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES 
                                                           APRIL 14, 2025 
 
Call to Order:  

Vice-Chairman Fedder called the regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors to order at 6:00PM.  In attendance 

were supervisor, Bobby Christiansen, Secretary/Zoning Dale Sneidman, Chief Richendrfer.  There were 17 

residents present and two guests.  Chairman Baker was absent 

Pledge of Allegiance: 

All in attendance were asked to stand for the Pledge of Allegiance led by Vice-Chairman Fedder. 

Approval of Minute 

Vice-Chairman Fedder asked if minutes had been reviewed?    Bobby Christiansen made a motion to accept the 

minutes as written.  Scott Fedder 2nd the motion.  Passed 2-0 

Treasure’s Report 

Vice-Chairman Fedder noted the financials reports would be posted for public review. 

Zoning Application 

1. None 

Correspondence 

Vice-Chairman Fedder noted correspondence is on the table for public review. 

Police Report 

Vice-Chairman Fedder noted the current police report would be posted for public review. 

Old Business 

1. The secretary reported on the status of the sewer project. There was a meeting with Peters at the beginning 

of the month to discuss the location of sewer lines. There were thirty-one maps that needed to be combined 

on two large maps that can be displayed for public review, this should be done before the next meeting. 

2. It was reported that public water was installed in the Township building.  Columbia Park will be completed 

later this year. 

3. The new tracks and motor for the overhead door in the maintenance shop have been completed. 

New Business 

1. Don Karpowich filed a suit against Evergreen on April 7, 2025.  Now we wait and see! 

2. The secretary presented 17 detailed pages of work completed by Peters since the beginning of the year.  

Total invoice is for $67908.02.  Bobby Christiansen made a motion to approve.  Scott Fedder 2nd the 

motion.  Passed 2-0 

3. Received notice from PennDot about a proposed project of resurfacing Rt 80 East from Rt 11 to Hetlerville. 

For the Good of The Township 

Vice-Chairman Fedder opened the meeting up to residents to discuss the contaminated well situation.  We had 

three families, Terri Campbell from Senator Lynda Schlegel Culver’s office and Greg Reichart from Orange 

Township.  Two of the three families have already had their water tested by DEP and found it to be contaminated.  

The focus of the discussion was how to make sure all residents are aware of the situation.  What size meeting 

should be held and who should be the host??  Terri stated that DEP and all state representatives are working 

together on this matter.  Residents are currently getting bottled water to drink.  Water filtration systems have been 

offered, but that is only a temporary fix.  Terri stated that DEP and state reps will be at the Columbia County 

Commissioner meeting this week to make sure they are up to speed.  Veolia Water company has been informed of 

the situation and looking at what possible role they could play in the solution. Supervisor Bobby Christiansen 

handled the questions and stated he has been going to Commissioner’s meetings and would continue to be a 

contact for South Centre residents. 

Motion to pay Bills. 

Bobby Christiansen made a motion to pay bills.  Scott Fedder 2nd the motion.  Passed 2-0 

Adjournment 

Bobby Christiansen made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:57PM.  Scott Fedder 2nd the motion. Passed   2-0 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Dale H. Sneidman, secretary.     

 



                           


